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      DIARY DATES

12/12/19 - MARION AQUATICS EXCURSION 
 ROOMS 1, 2, 3, 6 & 7 

13/12/19 - WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 
 11:20am 

13/12/19 -  2019 SCHOOL YEAR ENDS 
EARLY DISMISSAL

27/01/20 - AUSTRALIA DAY 
 PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

28/01/20 - TERM 1 COMMENCES 

11/02/20 - AQUAINTANCE NIGHT 

09/03/20 - ADELAIDE CUP 
 PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

10/03/20 - PUPIL FREE DAY 
 STAFF TRAINING 
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We wish you all a very  
Merry Christmas 

and a safe and memorable 
New Year. 

Dear Parents, carers, students and community friends, 

THE YEAR ENDS 
As 2019 comes to an end, I would like to take this opportunity to again thank our 

school community for your support and encouragement. 2019 has been a very big year 

for CLG as can be measured in academic achievement, growth, community connection 

and parental satisfaction. 2020 will bring new opportunities and challenges, in 

particular with the continued growth in enrolments. There will be a lot of building work 

happening in the holidays including the refurbishment of the Langley Hall and Mortlock 

toilets and the laying of the foundation pillars for the COLA. We will also be welcoming 

quite a few new staff as we say goodbye to others. Some are going on maternity leave 

and others are taking a break to pursue other interests. Some are moving onto new 

roles. I would like to thank and acknowledge the following. 

PENNY ROWE 
Penny came to CLG 2 years ago as an Assistant 

Principal responsible to digital technologies and 

associated pedagogy. The amount of work 

Penny has put in behind the scenes has been 

amazing to ensure we have a high speed, 

functional and reliable network. CLG now has 

the infrastructure and system we need to 

support our staff and students. Penny has also 

revolutionised the way many staff work. Penny 

has supported staff in how they can teach utilising all the tools we have at our 

disposal including of Office 365, apple pencils and the digital technologies 

curriculum. Penny is taking a year off as she awaits the birth of her 2nd child. 

KAT BUTLER 

Kat is taking a years break from her teaching to 

look after soon to be born child number 3. Kat 

has team-taught this year working 2 days a 

week sharing with Michelle Wyman in the year 

2/3 class in room 11. Kat and Michelle make a 

great team and they have worked very 

collaboratively with Eddie Allen in room 12 to 

provide a rigourous and challenging curriculum 

for their classes. It has been a really productive 
year and as a school we wish Kat and her family the very best. 

RACHEL PALMER 

After quite a few years at CLG, Rachel is moving 

for 2020 to Bellevue Heights Primary School 

where she will be teaching as a Reception / year 

1 class.  Rachel was looking for a different 

experience for a year and together we have 

been able to arrange a 12 month experience at 

another school. Rachel has had a wonderful 

year teaching the year 1/2 class in room 22. 

Moving to a new school for 12 months will be a 

great experience. Hopefully she will be back in 2021. 



PRINCIPAL'S NEWS Cont... 

NANCY ELDER 
Nancy is taking leave for at least the first 2 terms of 2020 to continue her studies and potential return for 

a period to her native England. Nancy has now worked in the Reade building for quite a few years 

teaching either year 1 or 2. The Reade team of teachers are extremely collaborative and often plan, 

teach, assess and moderate together. Nancy has shared the class with Kirsty Sideris and they are to be 

congratulated for the year they have had despite a number of challenges. 

SHANE PLUCK 
Shane has had a great year teaching across 3 different classes in Upper Mortlock this year working with 

Krista Gill, Meg Wright, Becky Cassin and Kate McSkimming. After 10 years at CLG, Shane has 

decided to take leave in 2020 to pursue his passion for teaching others about Art. He is setting up 

Pluckas Art Studio on Springbank Road to work with both children and adults interested in developing 

their art skills and knowledge. I wish Shane all the best with this new endeavour. 

TAMMY HAWRYLKIW 
Tammy has worked across both the school as an SSO and the OSHC as the Assistant Director and now 

Director for quite a number of years. This year Tammy supported the year 6 professional learning team. 

With the growth in both the size of the school and the OSHC, in 2020 Tammy’s sole focus will be as the 

Director of CLGs OSHC. This will certainly keep her busy as we move to implementing online booking 

and reviewing a host of policies and procedures in preparation for our next certification. 

LAURA McAVANEY 
After 4 years of working as an SSO at CLG, Laura will be moving to a new site in 2020. This year Laura 

has been working with most of the classes in Upper Mortlock in what we call a professional learning 

team supporting the teachers and working with assigned individual and small groups of students.  

Laura has also worked for a number of year in the CLG OSHC. I would like to thanks Laura for her 

efforts at CLG and we wish her all the best in the future. 

KATE MOODY 
Kate joined the SSO staff at CLG in 2017 and has taking on some very challenging and difficult roles. 

Kate not only provided class support for teams of teachers, Kate also worked one to one with some 

identified students needing that very direct support. This role requires a lot of flexibility, determination 

and the capacity to focus on the small successes each day. Kate is moving on to pursue other interests 

particularly around wellbeing. I thank her for her contribution. 

CAROLINE SWINBURNE 
Caroline joined our staff part way through the year and has taken on a number of roles including for the last 2 terms 
teaching health across the school. Caroline is very easy to work with and has made some very strong connections with 
both staff and students. Caroline is moving to Warradale Primary School next year to teach in one of the early years 
classes. I wish her all the best. 

MARY BOSNAKIS 
Mary has been working as an SSO at CLG for almost 2 terms and has been assigned to work with mainly the year 5 
professional learning team. Mary’s contract comes to end this week and I wish her all the best in finding a new role in 
2020. 

Kind regards 

Rick Bennallack  
Principal 
0412 261 231 
rick.bennallack149@schools.sa.edu.au 

mailto:rick.bennallack149@schools.sa.edu.au


FINANCE NEWS 

2020 MATERIALS & SERVICES FEE - POLL RESULTS 
Thank you to the parents who responded to the 2020 Materials & Services Charge poll. The result was overwhelmingly in 
favour of setting the prescribed sum for 2020 at $400 – 163 votes in favour and 22 votes against. The charge has not 
been increased for the 2020 school year. 

Families will be invoiced for this charge when school returns in 2020. 

A reminder that the payment terms are 30 days. This means that parents must have paid in full OR submitted an 
instalment agreement OR applied for School Card within a month of receiving the invoice. 

The preferred instalment plan is by Direct Debit (10 fortnightly payments of $40.00 per student OR $47.50 if you choose to 
include the $75.00 excursion levy). 

Families eligible to apply for the School Card Scheme will need to submit an application for the 2020 school year. 
REMEMBER: The school card scheme must be applied for annually, previously approved applications do not roll over 
into the following year. 

You can now complete and submit applications online (fastest and easiest process). Follow link for further information: 
https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme  
Hard copies of the application form will also be available in 2020 from the front office.  

OUTSTANDING INVOICES 
Thank you to everyone that has paid all the fees, excursions and other sundry items to date.  For those that still have 
money owing for excursions, camps, books, choir, canteen & OSHC, can you please ensure this is paid in full by 
16th December 2019.   
If you have any queries about any of the above information, please contact the school on ph. 8276 1523 or via email at 
stef.marston918@schools.sa.edu.au  

Have a great Christmas and New Year 
Stef Marston, Business Manager 

FOODBANK SA  - CLGPS SCHOOL FOOD DRIVE 

FEEDING HOPE IN SOUTH AUSTRALIA 
SOUTH AUSTRALIANS PROVIDING HUNGER RELIEF FOR SOUTH AUSTRALIANS 

Well done everyone! CLG's christmas food drive collected an impressive 330 kg of much needed supplies for Foodbank 
SA. That's 36 boxes in total going off to food insecure South Australians this Christmas. Thanks to all for your donations! 

https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme
mailto:stef.marston918@schools.sa.edu.au


YEAR  /   TERM TERM 1 TERM 2 TERM 3 TERM 4 

   2020 28 Jan  -  9 Apr 27 April  - 3 July 20 July  -  25 Sept 12 Oct  - 11 Dec 

* 2021 27 Jan  - 9 Apr 27 Apr  -  2 July 19 July  -  24 Sept 11 Oct  - 10 Dec 

 2022 31 Jan  -  4 Apr 2 May  -  8 July 25 July  -  30 Sept 17 Oct  - 16 Dec 

2020 - 2022 TERM DATES 

FACES OF 2020 ELECTED SRC EXECUTIVES 

CLG HAS TALENT - GRAB YOUR TICKETS NOW! 

With the end of year and January school holidays looming, award-winning production company Pelican Productions is 
once again excited to present MTC & Spotlight 2020 – 'FOUND'. In its sixteenth year, MTC takes the best of the best from 
Broadway and the West End and presents a music theatre performance like no other.  

Both MTC & Spotlight shows will also be starring some of our students (SPOTLIGHT SHOWS: Thomas A, Emma O and 
Lotte K. MTC SHOWS: Ruby D, Ben H, Syla T, Christian S, Ben v and Evie D) who would love to see some familiar 
faces in the audience!  Venue for performances is Westminster College Theatre, Marion. 

When:      
Sat 11th Jan - 5pm  /  Fri 17th Jan - 7.30pm  /  Sat 18th Jan - 11am, 3pm, 7.30pm  /  Sun 19th Jan - 1pm, 5pm 

* Prior to purchasing tickets, check the booking pages for which performers are performing in which shows.

Enjoy the very best of Broadway and the West End in one incredible show. Go to www.pelicanproductions.com.au and 
secure your tickets now. 

 LAUREN  CHRISTIAN  MAGGIE  WILL  HENRY  MACY  RORY  LUCY 

Congratulations to the following students who were elected by their peers to represent them in 2020: 

* Please note that the 2021 term dates were updated on the department's website in February 2019.
These dates were not reflected in the term dates advertised during 2019 in our school Newsletter.

https://www.dropbox.com/sh/huuqgk4bigysqkm/AADsu-8EqCF2c8GPCK5njWSDa?dl=0
http://www.pelicanproductions.com.au/


2019 END OF YEAR CONCERT IN THE PARK 
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THE ART ROOM 



 

 

DEVON CLOTHING - TRADING HOURS / UNIFORM SPECIALS 



 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 


